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ACCREDITATION, MONEY & SANl'A CLAUS LOSES 

Dr. Harold L. Hodgkinson, sociologist at the University of California at Berkeley, 
has found some novel criteria for colle e accreditation evaluations: The size and 
location of the president's ome; t e amount o paper use by the administration; 
such indices of student culture as graffiti, seating patterns, vandalism, activities 
advertised on bulletin boards; bookstore ratios of cheap classical records and 
paperbacks to school rings, mugs, and plaques with the college seal; the presence 
or absence of portraits of past presidents (if they're there, it indicates an 
orientation toward tradition; if they're not, the college may be oriented toward 
its future) ... Goucher College is offering a course titled "Everything You 
Always Wanted to Know About Spending Money, But Were Afraid to Ask" covering insurance 
policies, loans, mortgages, rents, person~ taxes, automobile purchases, and credit 
management • . . In a vote taken after a Southern Illinois student debate on who best 
represents the Christmas spirit, Jesus Christ won over Santa Claus, 27-14. (From 
University Today newsletter) 

* * * 

MEETINGS TO EXPLAIN EMPLOYMENT SECURITY ACT 

To help individuals in responsible positions become cognizant of the effect of the 
Act, the Personnel Division has scheduled information meetings for line supervisors 
and department members involved in the employment and separation process. 

Meetings will be in Fesler Hall, Hurty "C": 
January 13 - 2 p.m. for Union Building, Physical Plant, Hospitals, etc. 
January 17 - 10 a.m. for all Academic Divisions. 
(Persons who are unable tO""'i'ttend the meeting designated for them may attend the 
other meeting.) 

* * * 

WHAT'S WHAT AT WAT 

closed-circuit medical television station WAT 21 is 
17 ~ · ·This is t e last wee Jan. 10 

New hours for the continuing medical education programs will be 11:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
Monday through Friday begirining January 17. Programs will remain on a two-week cycle with 
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those shown Monday, Wednesday and Friday of the first week being repeated on 
Tuesday and Thursday the second week; and those shown Tuesday and Thursday of the 
first week being repeated on Monday, Wednesday and Friday the second week. 

WAT 21 programs are received on the color TV monitor in the Self-Instruction Center 
on the first floor 'in the north wing of the Medical Science Building. The Self­
Instruction Center is also open at night when the day's progrannning is repeated from 
6 p.m. to 10 p.m. 

Other WAT 21 reception centers are the 7th Floor Conference Room in Myers Building 
of General Hospital and the 2nd Floor Library at VA. (The WAT 21 state network 
includes nine hospitals in Marion Colmty, four in Lake County, three in South Bend, 
one in Muncie and one in Bloomington.) 

* 

Dr. Lee M. Cattell, Jr., medical director of Blue Cross, will review Blue Cross-Blue 
Shield's Federal Employees Program claims ·screening mechanism on a special, live 
broadcast over WAT 21 at 11:30 a.m~ Jartuafy 17th. 

Dr. Cattell's address to hospital administrators, physicians and other hospital staff 
is to assure that benefits will be delivered as specified in the contract claims review. 
His 30-minute appearance on the closed circuit telecast is a follow-up to his recent 
memorandum to hospital administrators on the same subject. 

This WAT 21 broadcast is a special service of the School of Medicine and can be viewed 
in .the Self-Instruction Center in the Medical Science Building. 

* 

The first in a series of live programs sclieduled ori a weekly basis will debut during 
the fiJSt week of the staticin's new scheduie ·at ·12 rioon ori Tuesdays beginning 
January 18. Called "Special Topics iri Medical Genet ks~" the series of television 
presentations will originate from the Medical ·science Building (Bl6). 

The series is a project of the department of Medical Genetics in cooperation with the 
Medical Educational Resources Program. 

Dr. Ray Antley, series co-ordinator, said the purpose of the televised presentations 
is to infonn medical center personnel and viewers around the state of resources in 
Indiana available to handicapped children. He said the project evolved from a graduate 
course offered to students of medical genetics. 

18 is "Needs of Handica ed Children" and will be a discussion 
ed children. · Dr; ·Tori · Benet of the Matiori Count Child 

will moderate the discussion. 

Dr. Antley said the programs are of broad potential interest to physicians, nurses, 
speech and hearing clinicians, physical therapists, occupational therapists and social 
service workers. 

Interested persons are encouraged to attend the presentations in Medical Science 
Room 816. 

* * * 
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SNOW BRINGS FLURRY OF ACTIVITY 

Last week's snow brought on some wishful thinking and prompted the scheduling of two 
trips by the Student Activities Board. The ski trips are open to all students, 
staff and faculty members. 

~irst is a one-day affair on Saturday, January 22, to Valley High Ski Resort~ 
Bellefontaine, Ohio. Bus leaves the Union Building at 7 a.m. and returns at about 
10 p.m. Charge for transportation and equipment is $20. Second is a week-end, 
January 28, 29, and 30, to Carousel Mountain, Michigan. The bus leave at 6 p.m. 
Friday and returns at approximately 10 p.m. Sllllday. Fee for transportation, room, 
board and equipment is $50. 

Other information and applications myy be obtained from Mrs. Helen Zapp, Room Ml02, 
Union Building, Ext. 8265. 

* * * 

NEW PURCHASING CATALOG 

IUPUI 's Purchasing announces the rtew Central Stores and Scientific Stores 
Catalog, com 1rst time; ·will ·be available by January 17. 

The combined catalo , item number M6140400 features the Central Stores in the front 
section followed by the Scientific Stores. 
and ordering instructions. 

Each stores catalog as its own index 

To provide the most current information available for Stores customers, there is a 
card in the front of each catalog to be used in compiling a mailing list for supplements. 
Merely fill out the card, place it in an IUPUI campus mail envelope and mail it to the 
Purchasing Department. These supplements will feature any and all available item and 
price changes for the catalog. 

* * * 

SPRING SEMESTER LINE-UP AT HERRON 

The Herron School of Art is again offering a series of continuing education courses for 
the spring semester. Classes begin Thursday. 

Monday and Wednesday evening classes are beginning painting, portrait painting, design and 
techniques. Tuesday and Thursday evening classes are beginning drawing and introduction 
to sculpture. Tuesday courses are fashion illustration, cartoon drawing and history of 
modern architecture. · History of modern art will be taught on Mondays. 

A "Pre-College Art Workshop for High School Students," taught by Paul Sweany, also wil 1 
be offered on Saturday mornings, starting January 22. 

For more information, call the school, 923-3651. 

* * * 
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I.U.-PURDUE ON ICE 

The annual I.U.-Purdue Hockey Grune is schedule for 7:15 p.m. Sunday (January 16) 
in the Coliseum at the Indiana State Fairgrounds. The event is a benefit for the 
Indianapolis Youth Hockey Association. 

Tickets, $2 each, may be obtained from Dr. Eugene E. Levitt, Riley Hospital, Ext. 7324. 

* * * 

COLUMBUS CENTER MOVES 

The Columbus Center of IUPUI has opened in new temporary offices at Bakalar Air Field. 
Emerson D. Gilbert, director of .Columbus Center; said the .new office will triple 
available administrative s ace and allow ex anded service to the more than 550 students 
expecte spring semester. Classes will continue to be conducte 
at schools, industrial plants and churches. 

The new quarters, which opened January 3, include space for a growing library which 
will reach 1,000 volumes by the end of this fiscal year and for an expanded college 
counseling service. 

The spring schedule at the Columbus Center consists of 48 undergraduate course sections 
and 14 graduate courses. 

* * * 

LOS TS 

Lost -- Set of keys (about 10) somewhere between Ball Residence and Warthin Apartments. 
Call Karen Benard, Ext. 7548. 

Lost -- Two hundred reprints of an article, "Anti-Diuretic Hormone Levels in Normal 
Subjects" by Dr. W.W. Moore. They were sent from Waverly Press. Call Dr. Moore, 
Ext. 7806 (Medical Science Building, Room 124). 

* * * 
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